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Coleridge Primary School 
Learners for Life 

The start to the school year has been a huge success and it has been lovely to see 

the children back at school. I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome all 

our new parents and families to life at Coleridge Primary School.  

I am very excited about my new role as head teacher, and together with all the staff, 

we are working extremely hard to ensure that Coleridge continues to go from 

strength to strength and remains an outstanding school where all our children learn, 

thrive and are happy. 

  Dates for your diaries 

INSET days – staff training days - 
School closed for all children.  

Monday 24th November 2014 –   
Raising achievement in writing  

Monday 26th January 2015 –        
Evaluation of formative assessment 
procedures in school 

Monday 20th July 2015 – School   
Development planning (SDP) 

 

Term Dates- Last day of half term - 
Friday 24th October 

First day of Autumn 2 half term - 
Monday 3rd November  

Last say of Autumn 2 half term – 
Friday 19th December  

First day of Spring term – Monday 5th 
January 2015 

 

Photographer in school—  

Thursday 6th November—Individual 
shots and family groups 

Parents’ Evening– Thursday 23rd 
October (4pm until 6pm, 6.30pm 
until 8pm) West Halls 

Staff 

We welcomed one new teacher at the beginning of term, Andrea Horton who is 

teaching in Year 2.  We also welcomed Grace Cooper who will be working in the 

Nursery, Anya Athill who is supporting in Year 1.  Jess Keen is working afternoons 

and supporting in Year 5. We have expanded our counselling service and employed 

Jane O’Rourke who will be working one day a week with us alongside Sharon        

Rubens. We are very pleased to welcome them to our team and hope they will be 

extremely happy here. 

Future Developments  

Currently the world of education is experiencing significant changes, with the      

introduction of a new National Curriculum. For this reason, staff are working hard to 

ensure that its content can be delivered in exciting and meaningful ways, and that 

new assessment methods are effective. We are also working alongside other local 

schools sharing good practice. We will be posting information on the school website 

about the new curriculum so you are aware of the changes.  

Each year we set new priorities for the school to develop and work on. This year we 

have four priorities. They are: to provide opportunities to enhance the wellbeing of 

our children, developing writing across the school, embedding outdoor learning and 

Forest School opportunities. We are also working to develop and embed a new 

computing curriculum across the school. 

Fencing Club 
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The children will be encouraged to think about the importance of 
looking after their environment.   

At the end of last year we ran a parental survey asking for feedback on various aspects of school life. Thank you to all 

of you who took the time to fill in the forms. We had a very positive response which was pleasing and there are a    

couple of areas that we will be evaluating and looking at, we will let you know about these in due course.   

Future Developments—continued 

Parental Survey 

 

  

We are fortunate to have varied school grounds with plenty of green spaces. I am 

very keen for children to play their part in maintaining and developing the grounds 

in order to promote environmental awareness. The children will be encouraged to 

think about the importance of looking after their environment.  It is important that 

the children learn and understand that as a community they are able to play an 

active role in shaping how their school looks and operates.  

Each class will be given the responsibility to care for and look after different  areas 

of our school grounds.  They will have a small budget and will have to prioritise, 

plan and budget how they want to develop and look after their designated  

School Grounds 

The Boffey House is now finished after a lot of hard work - thank you for all your support in helping us to complete this 

project. I am hoping that the house will become a real hive of activity for both the school and the local community.  

Fair Play (our before and after school club) is now operating out of the ground floor daily for our Reception and Year 1      

children. We are currently investigating and looking for community groups and interested parties to hire out the      

different rooms on the first floor. If you are interested please let the school office know.  

Our wonderful new MUGA is now finished and the children have been thoroughly enjoying it both in PE and at        

playtime. Thank you to all of you that played a part in enabling the school to have such a fantastic resource.  Special 

thanks to Kirk Harrison for all the time and effort he put into the project.  

We have begun the process of renovating the classrooms and middle areas in Year 3 and 4. This summer we brightened 

up the corridor in Year 3 and have bought some new furniture and renovated one of the middle areas. This is ongoing 

and over time we will be looking to modernise both Year 3 and 4.  

 New MUGA surface 
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REMINDERS 

At Parents’ Evening on the 23rd October, we have invited Claire Donnelly a dietician currently working at the 

Royal Free Hospital to answer any questions about Healthy Eating.  

Please can I remind you all that before and after school hours it is your responsibility to look after your child in 

the playground. Staff cannot monitor behaviour issues once school has closed as they are busy meeting,         

preparing and planning for the following day. Children cannot stay in school after 3.15pm if they are not         

supervised by an adult. Children attending a morning club should not arrive at school until five minutes before 

the start time of the club. Thank you for your cooperation.  

School toilets should only be used in an emergency after school as the cleaners need time and space to ensure 

they are clean for the morning. 

On Coleridge East - you are welcome to stay in school after the children finish, however please can you only use 

the Haselmere playground.  The gates on Haselmere Road will close at 4.15p.m. and you will therefore need to 

leave via the front gate on Crouch End Hill 

As always the staff are available to discuss any issues or concerns you may have and are available at the start 

and end of the day. If they cannot see you then, you are welcome to make an appointment to see them.  

 

            This year promises to be another exciting year and I look forward to working alongside you all. 

                                                                                                 Leon Choueke 

Caption describing picture or graphic  

  

                  tŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ноǊŘ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ нлмп  

                             п-сǇƳ ŀƴŘ сΦол ςуΦллǇƳ  ƛƴ ²Ŝǎǘ Iŀƭƭǎ 

 
                                                                                                          

Forest School Outing 
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